animal Helter

REPLACEMENT# 29

DATE 5/14/10 TIME 3:45 pm

Forwarded by Michael C Baron/PV/EDC on 05/12/10 10:05 AM

Planning/PV/EDC

Sent by: Thomas R Purciel/PV/EDC

To Michael C Baron/PV/EDC@TCP

CC

05/10/10 08:35 AM

Subje Fw: May 13 Meeting: Support for Animal Services

ct Relocation to Burnett Park

Joe or Barbara Bania <jbbfishers@yahoo.co</pre>

To planning@edcgov.us

cc bldgdept@edcgov.us

05/06/2010 07:29 PM

Subje May 13 Meeting: Support for Animal Services

ct Relocation to Burnett Park

Dear Commissioners and Building Department Staff,

I have been a resident of EDC/Shingle Springs(Cameron Estates) for 32 years. During that time I have had several occasions to visit the Animal Services facilities at their various locations. I fully support the proposal to relocate Animal Services to what will be a larger and hopefully permanent facility. Concern was expressed to me by a few acquaintances that it would be noisy and smelly, especially if it houses larger animals. Never have the prior facilities been "smelly" when I've visited, and I don't anticipate it would be any "smellier" than the privately owned horse pastures here in Cameron Estates. As for the noise, I don't think the shelter animals will contribute much, if any, that would be significant enough to disturb local residents (unless, like me, they feel very sorry for the lost or homeless animals). Since the shelter will be so close to me, I hope to volunteer to help with the care of the animals.

s/Barbara Bania PO Box 1818 Shingle Springs, CA 95682-1818